COUNTY OF ALLEGHENY

RiCH FITZGERALD
COUNTY EXECUTIVE

January 31, 2019
VIA INTER-OFFICE MAIL AND EMAIL

Max Slater, Esq.
Administrative Hearing Officer
Allegheny Co. Health Dept.
542 Fourth Avenue

Pittsburgh, PA 15219

RE: 5819 and 5821 Holden Street Appeals (Complaint # 235-18).
Docket Nos. ACHD-18-052 and ACHD-18-053

Dear Hearing Officer Slater:

On October 16, 2018, the Allegheny County Health Department (“ACHD”) issued notices
of violation to Nicole Caparanis, Louis Klein, and Robert and Marie Gray. The notices ordered
the recipients to enter into a mutual maintenance agreement for the maintenance of their common

sewer lateral, or in the alternative, independently and separately connect their properties, located
at 5819 and 5821 Holden Street, Pittsburgh, PA 15232, to the public main.

On November 9, 2018 and November 13, 2018, Ms. Caparanis, Mr. Klein, and Mrs. Gray
filed notice of appeals in response to the October 16" order. On January 18, 2019, the ACHD
withdrew the October 16" order. Pursuant to ACHD Rule and Regulation Article XI, “Hearings
and Appeals”, § 1103, “Any person aggrieved by an action of the Department and who has a direct
interest in such action may file a Notice of Appeal.” In this case, because the ACHD withdrew
the order that gave rise to the appeals filed by Ms. Caparanis, Mr. Klein, and Mrs. Gray, the appeals
are now moot and the ACHD requests that the appeals be dismissed. If you have any questions, I
can be reached at 412-578-2653.

Sincerely,
YA
/

Vijyalakshmi Patel
ACHD Assistant Solicitor

Enclosures

cc: Michael A. Parker, Esq., ACHD Solicitor (via email)
Ivo Miller, ACHD Plumbing Program Manager (via email)
Adam Zinsser, Esq., Appellant Gray’s Counsel (via email)
Nicole Caparanis and Louis Klein, Appellants (via email)

KAREN HACKER, MD, MPH, DIRECTOR
ALLEGHENY COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT

542 FOURTH AVENUE ¢ PITTSBURGH, PA 15219
PHONE (412) 687-ACHD (2243) « FAX (412) 5788325 « WWW.ACHD.NET
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Louis Klein

Nicole Caparanis

5819 Holden Street
Pittsburgh, PA 15232-1907

Complaint: 235-18

Dear Mr. Klein & Ms. Caparanis:

We are writing this letter to inform you that the Plumbing Division of the Allegheny County
Health Department is hereby withdrawing the above referenced complaint that was originally sent to
you on QOctober 16, 2018.

if you have any further guestions, please feel free to contact to me at 412-578-8393.

Sincerely,

. :f;z /{«{/l

lvo Miller
Plumbing Program Manager

IM/am

Cc: Vijya Patel, ACHD Legal Dept.

EXHIBIT
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KAREN HACKER, MDD, MPH, DIRECTOR
ALLEGHENY COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMEMNT
FPLUMEBING PROGRAM
3B0T1 PENN AVENUE » BUILDING B ¢ PITTSRURGH, PA 18B224-1318
PHONE, 41 2.878.8036 » rFrax 4125788053 » WWWACHDNET
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Marie & Robert Gray, Jr.
5821 Holden Street
Pittshurgh, PA 15232-1907

Complaint: 235-18

Dear Mr. & Mrs. Gray:

We are writing this letter to inform you that the Plumbing Division of the Allegheny County
Health Department is hereby withdrawing the above referenced complaint that was originally sent to
vou on Qctober 16, 2018.

If you have any further questions, please feel free to contact to me at 412-578-8393.

Sincerely,

9. bl

ivo Miller
Plumbing Program Manager

IM/am

Ce: Vijya Patel, ACHD Legal Dept.

EXHIBIT
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KAREN HACKER, MDD, MPH. DIRECTOR
ALLEGHENY COUNTY MEALTH DEPARTMENT
PLUMEBING PROGRAM
3901 PENN AVENLE « BUILDING B FPITTSRURGH, P 152241318
PHONE: 41257880868 » rax 4123788083 + WWW ACHD,NET




